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Dear Fergus
 
I write with reference to the Secretary of State’s consultation letter dated 22 June 2022 and
Anglian Water’s previous submission dated 14 June 2022.
 
Anglian Water has now reviewed the deferment issue in detail and considered the potential
options at the Decision and Post DCO decision stages to ensure Anglian Water and our
customers are in a 'no better no worse' position than if the scheme and others being taken
forward by National Highways had not taken place. 
 
On the question in part 4 of the consultation letter Anglian Water considers that the modern
regulatory and financial context means there is no financial benefit to water companies in the
deferment of the renewal of apparatus diverted by way of the DCO.  Anglian Water accepts that
the wording of the deferment provisions in the draft DCO (Article 43(6), Schedule 9 Part 1
paragraph 10(5) and Schedule 9 Part 7 paragraph 88(5)) are flexible. The existing statutory
position and the protective provisions therefore only permits deductions where such financial
benefit is demonstrated. 
 
Anglian Water has therefore decided to discontinue its objection to the A428 Black Cat to Caxton
Gibbet Road Improvement scheme deferment provisions per se and will instead seek to put the
undertaker to proof of financial benefit (should it seek to make deductions) at the project cost
reconciliation stage.
 
In conclusion, Anglian Water has been able, through intervention with National Highways to
secure clarifications to the DCO Order and support improvements in National Highways practices
and collaboration. These are summarised in our previous email below. Consequently, with the
above approach to deferment Anglian Water is now able to confirm the objections set out in the
Statement of Common Ground have been resolved.
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(TR010044) recorded that the Access matters were ‘Not Agreed’ at the close of the
Examination.  

 
The one matter on which we had not reached agreement was paragraph 89 of the Protective
Provisions on deferment. We understand that National Highways are not able to agree to the
clarifications Anglian Water sought on this point. The clarifications National Highways were
unable to agree are:
 

a. On A14 Cambridge to Huntingdon Improvement Scheme DCO issued in 2016 there was no
deferment on Anglian Water diversions.

b. The parties agree that renewal under this Schedule only applies to assets within, under or
along existing highways (like NRSWA). There is no deferment on assets within green field
locations outside of the existing highway.

 
Anglian Water will be making further independent submissions to the Secretary of State on the
legal basis for deferment not to apply for all diversion works and the different approach being
taken by National Highways to Anglian Water than to other parties.
 
We would be obliged if you can provide a date by when those further submissions should be
made to the Secretary of State ahead of the prospective 12th August decision date. Those
submissions are likely to also apply to the deferment point between the parties on other
National Highways NSIP decisions before the Secretary of State in the coming months.  
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